
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
ENDWELL FIRE DISTRICT 

 REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) 
 SALTING & SNOW PLOWING SERVICES 

FIRE STATION # 1 & # 3 
 
 
The Endwell Fire District is seeking proposals from experienced vendors who specialize in salting 
and snow plowing services for the following locations: 

− Station #1 – 3508 Country Club Road, Endwell, NY 
− Station #3 - 438 Chrysler Road, Endwell, NY 

 
Salting and snow removal from sidewalks, parking lots and building entrances is to be done after 
every three inches of snowfall or cleaned to the original surfaces for a lesser amount. For larger 
storms, snow needs to be cleaned after each additional three inches of snow. All apparatus bay 
doors must be completely clear of snow. Snow banks need to be pushed back to maintain sight 
distance. Any landscaping damaged must be repaired when the season ends. A certificate if 
insurance will be required, including worker’s compensation.  
 
All proposals will be received by the Endwell Fire District (“Fire District”) until 10:00 am on 
Wednesday, October 19, 2022. Proposals may be mailed or delivered to the District office located 
at 3508 Country Club Road, Endwell, New York 13760. All proposals will be read aloud at the 
Board of Fire Commissioner meeting on Wednesday, October 19, 2022.  
 
All proposals must be in a sealed envelope and clearing marked “Endwell Fire District, Salting and 
Snow Plowing Services: Fire station # 1 & # 3". The name and address of the proposing business 
must be shown on the face of the envelope.  
 
The envelopes should be delivered or mailed to the Board of Fire Commissioners, at the address 
listed above, so as to arrive by the date and time specified above.   
 
The Endwell Fire District requires three (6) hard copies and a soft copy of this proposal.  
 
The Endwell Fire District reserves the right to reject any and all proposals, to omit any item or 
items, to waive any informality in the proposal or to approve minor changes in the specifications 
if deemed advisable in the interest of the Fire District.  
 
If you have questions, please contact our office at (607) 785-0985 or via e-mail to 
endwellfire@endwellfire.com. 
 
Endwell Fire District 
Mark Storm, Secretary 


